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II CONTRACT FOR THE TREATMENT OF MIXED RECYCLING - METALS, 
PLASTICS AND CARTONS (AN33-2022) 
 
There was submitted Agenda Note AN33-2022 reporting that following the expiration of the existing 
contract for the treatment of mixed recycling: metals, plastics and cartons it was necessary to 
undertake a procurement exercise to secure a contractor to accept this material from October 2022. 
 
The invitation to service this tender was issued via the Dynamic Purchasing System (DPS) Relating to 
The Treatment And Disposal Of Recyclable And Residual Waste (27-17): Lot 1 Treatment Of Co-
Mingled Mixed Recyclate. 
 
Following the tender closing date, evaluations were completed in July 2022.  The bids were evaluated 
on service requirements, contract administration and pricing the rebate per tonne which included the 
haulage costs from Baldovie transfer station, Forties Road, Dundee. 
 
Two bids were received, and following the subsequent evaluation of the bids, the table below 
demonstrated that Wyllie Recycling Limited, Perth were the most economically advantageous bidder 
to the Council. 
 

 
Bidder 
 

 
Rebate per tonne 

 
Haulage cost per 
tonne 

 
Actual cost or 
rebate provided 
to the council 
per tonne 

 
Contamination 
allowance 

 
Cireco Scotland 
LLP, Glenrothes 
 

 
£5.00 

 
£21.00 

 
£16.00 
(cost) 

 
25% 
 

 
Wyllie Recycling 
Limited, Perth 
 

 
£204.00 

 
0 

 
£204.00  
(rebate) 

 
35%  
 

 
The Committee agreed that the contract be awarded to: - Wyllie Recycling Limited, Perth.  The mixed 
recycling: metals, plastics and cartons would be reprocessed at Perth. 
 
The contract would commence on 1st October, 2022 and would endure for one (1) year until 
30th September, 2023.  The Council may, at its sole discretion, extend the contract by one or more 
further periods of up to 1 year (up to a maximum of 2 x further 1-year periods). 
 
The shorter duration period for this contract was to assess the impact on waste management 
collection services of the national Deposit Return Scheme, which was due to be introduced in August 
2023. 
 
The total value of the contract for the duration of the one year specified period was anticipated to 
result in an income of approximately £400,000 (£200,000 in 2022/2023 and £200,000 in 2023/2024).  
 
 


